MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the Special  Meeting of Mold Town Council held at the Town Hall, Mold on Tuesday 15th October 2013.

PRESENT: 

Councillors: Robin Guest (Mayor), Haydn Bateman, Chris Bithell, Geoff Collett, Ray Dodd, Bob Gaffey, Bryan Grew, Andrea Mearns, Anthony Parry, Phil Thomas and Gareth Williams with the Clerk and Finance Officer and Town Centre Manager.

APOLOGIES:  Councillors Carol Heycocks, Brian Lloyd and Geoff Matthias
76.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest expressed. 

77.
CIVIL PARKING ENFORCEMENT – WAITING RESTRICTIONS
	


Members considered the previously circulated paper detailing the Town Councils original observations to Flintshire County Council on parking restrictions that had been submitted in 2011.  

Following consideration and debate on each of the original observations it was agreed to make the following amendments:

· High Street – Between Church Lane and Milford Street, to have parking limited to 30 minutes.

· Grosvenor Street – That the High Street side  of Grosvenor Street should be limited to 60 minutes parking.

· Victoria Road - Because of the difficulties faced on this road, particularly at school start and leaving times, it is felt that some restrictions are needed in this road.  It is felt that restricted parking should be limited to 60 minutes opposite the school.  At the moment many cars are parked there all day, preventing parents from parking there to pick up their children from the school.

· Wrexham Street - It is felt that between Stanley Street and Brook Street, there should be double yellow lines into Stanley Street on both sides, with single yellow lines on Wrexham Street outside the Foodbank (before Brook Street).

· Earl Road - The existing double yellow line on High Street needs to be extended around the corner into Earl Road by 15 metres.   This should hopefully help to reduce the congestion on the junction at the traffic lights which is often blocked due to parked vehicles.  It is felt that double yellow lines are required on the post office side of Earl Road all the way along, with the Town Hall side of the road remaining the same.  Parking should be limited during the hours of 8.00am – 5.00pm.  Parking should then be allowed between the hours of 5.00pm – 8.00am.   
· Milford Street – Parking should be limited to 60 minutes.  In addition there is a turning bay at Henffordd, Milford Street which is currently used for parking.  It is felt that parking restrictions should be restricted.
· Chester Road – Extend the double yellow lines by 15 metres.
· King Street – Extend the double yellow lines by 15 metres
· Meadow Place/Llys y Ddol – There needs to be double yellow lines on both sides of the road.
Full details of all the observations made by Mold Town Council in 2011 including the amendments are attached. 
Resolved: It was resolved that the agreed observations on parking restrictions in Mold should be forwarded to Flintshire County Council.
The Meeting ended at 7.45pm
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